3rd PARTY BENEFITS ADMINISTRATOR
Background:
The IRS has released new 403(b) Regulations with an effective date of January 1, 2008.  Under the new regulations, the employer (GISD) will be responsible for managing each of the following tasks:
· Providing annual notice to inform employees of our 403(b) program

· Answering all participant questions regarding enrollment, loans, withdrawals, transfers, etc.

· Monitoring all employee contribution limits

· Approving all loan and hardship withdrawal requests

· Calculating vesting where applicable

· Developing/maintaining plan documentation for compliance audit purposes

· Evaluating/monitoring Independent Agent activities

The District currently has 20 active Agents providing/managing tax deferred plans and 744 District employees participating in those plans.  There are currently no restrictions on the number of changes an employee can initiate against their plans during a plan year.
The District Finance Department does not currently have the support staff or the expertise in tax deferred plan management to meet the IRS requirements.

Request for Proposals:
A Request for Proposals was developed to solicit the services of a 3rd Party Benefits Administrator.  The Benefits Administrator would serve in an advisory capacity and act on the District’s behalf in managing our tax deferred benefit plans.

Three vendors responded to the Request for Proposals.  A preliminary review of the proposals was conducted by the Finance and Human Resources departments.  Each vendor was asked to provide a presentation to the District Benefits Committee.  Each vendor was evaluated and ranked by each group.
Program Implementation Plan:
Upon selection of the 3rd Party Benefits Administrator, an organizational meeting will be scheduled with the District Benefits Committee to establish goals, procedures and timelines for implementation of IRS requirements.

The 3rd Party Benefits Administrator will act as an advisor to the District Benefits Committee.  The District Benefits Committee will make recommendations to the District Budget Committee annually for proposed changes to benefit plans offered by the District.
